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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF
May 1, 2000
TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS

RE:

STATE LEGISLATION

SB 1102 (Murray) Transit Zones - Conflict of Interests
SB 1102 has been referred to the Assembly Transportation and Assembly Elections, Reapportionment and Constitutional Amendments Committees.  This bill would impose specified conflict of interest requirements on newly created transit zones in Los Angeles County.  A hearing date has not been scheduled at this time.  The MTA Board of Directors has a neutral position on SB 1102.

AB 2607 (Knox) MTA Board Member Compensation
AB 2607 will be amended by Assemblymember Knox to delete the provisions related to Board member compensation  The amended bill will extend the provisions of AB 405 (1999) which allowed Caltrans to use an expedited contracting process on 6 pilot projects.  The amendments proposed by Assemblymember Knox are not in print at this time. The MTA has a neutral position on the original bill.

AB 2607 is scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee on Monday, May 8.      

Should you have any questions please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody at 

(213) 922-2237.
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